
    Jubilee Journal Year 3 - Spring Term 1 

Welcome to our Wallsend Jubilee year 3 newsletter. 

An opportunity for you to have a glimpse into life, both in school and at home, for your child 
this half term. 

At Wallsend Jubilee we promote 6 R’s for learning and aim to ensure that our children can: 

‘Be the best they can be.’ 

Due to the National lockdown, the majority of your children have been learning from home. You 
as our amazing parents and carers have been taking on the role of teacher and supporting your 

children.  

Your children, whilst learning from home or in school, have had to dig deep and take on the      
responsibility for blended learning.  But, as you will see still produce quality pieces of work.   

Readiness for learning has been demonstrated by over 80% of all children attending 
google meets or accessing tapestry. Thank you to parents and carers for your support. 

Wow, what resilient children you have ! One minute in school, the next back at home. And yes 
we know it has been challenging, but with grit and determination they continue to learn,       

complete tasks set by teachers and make the best of this situation. 

We continue to adapt our recorded lessons and google meets to ensure that your children get 
the greatest opportunity to take a risk in a safe environment, contributions to these lessons 

have been outstanding. Please keep sending in your photos and work. 

As we continue through this challenging time we know that both parents and children alike have 
to think carefully about how to be resourceful. Focussing your attention on the things that you 
can change and not on those that you can’t . Choosing the right time to tackle home learning, a 

calming environment  and plenty of snacks along the way! Keep it up, we are nearly there! 

As we begin to look hopefully towards a more ‘normal’ Spring we have reflected on the many   
adjustments we have all made; balancing home education with your own work commitments, 

learning new computer packages, accessing recorded lessons or google meets, communicating 
remotely with friends and colleagues, staying home and staying safe. 

Please enjoy our journal and we look forward to welcoming all children back into school as soon 
as we safely can.  
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The Reading Nest 

We are so pleased to report that we are approaching completion of our 
school’s library project. Here you can see our wonderful ‘storytelling chair” 
which is situated in front of the woodland backdrop, and is the focus of the 

whole library environment. 

Working on a woodland theme, our 2 artists have realised their vision and 
brought the outdoors, indoors. Every item has been beautifully hand crafted 
from naturally sourced raw materials and crafted to bring out their natural 

wonder.  

As you can see our children are already enjoying this magical space! When the 
pandemic is more controlled, we will have an official opening and invite you to 

step inside our new literary heaven to experience it for yourself.   



 

                Responsibility 

Faith — “I had to Isolate for 2 weeks at home, during this time I had 
to take responsibility for my learning. This was very hard and             
sometimes I didn’t want to complete all the work but I showed         

resilience and tried my best” 

Good effort Faith! 



 

                Responsibility 

Year 3 coming into school on 10th February. Look how      
responsible they are! 



 

                Responsibility 

Mila “I have taken responsibility for my learning by        
completing extra school work at home to improve my       

writing skills. I tried to used all the features I have been 
taught so far in year 3”.  

Great effort Mila! 



 

                Responsibility 

Heidi —”I love looking after my 
sister Faye,  . 

 Oliver looking after his 
younger brother Tommy.  



 

                Responsibility 

Lucas — ”I’ve been responsible 
doing my school work. Now time 

for some fun in the snow with my 
family”! 

Are you about to throw that 
snowy ball at someone Lucas? 

Danny — ”This is me being 
responsible. I’m doing my 
school work while looking 

after Eddie who is my cat” 

Well done Danny I’m sure 
with Eddie is a good help! 



 

                Responsibility 

Jacob clearing the snow from his elderly neighbours path. This 
was a hard task,  he didn’t give up showing resilience to ‘get the 

job done’. Well done Jacob! 



 

              Resourcefulness 

Michael — ”I have had to share a 
laptop with my sister when I’m 
learning at home. I have shown   

resourcefulness and had to think 
of other ways to complete tasks. 

Charlie made his Stone Age 
spear using items he found at 

home.  

Well done Charlie! 



 

              Resourcefulness 

Jack — ”I looked at Stonehenge for theme and was resourceful 
and creative using lego to recreate Stonehenge”.  

Great work Jack! 



 

              Resourcefulness 

Evan’s wonderful football boot cake. He was challenged in an 
online zoom session with Newcastle United Football Academy to 
a bake-off. Evan used different equipment and ingredients to 

both make and decorate his cake. 

Amazing Evan! 



 

Risk Taking 

Miss Cowan was definitely taking a risk with her class during 
‘fun time’ on our school field in the snow. Think she was              

outnumbered!! 



 

Reflectiveness 

Ellie — “I have used the 6R reflectiveness by editing my work when I 
have been given feedback from my teachers. An example of this was 

my innovated version of The Stone Age Boy. 

Good work Ellie! 



 

Resilience 

Ava — ”I have taken                  
responsibility for getting myself 
ready in the mornings to come    

into school. I have shown         
resilience by coming into school 

as normal, even though          
classrooms look very different at 

the moment and not all my 
friends are here.” 

Great effort Ava! 

Faye — ”I have been trying my 
best to learn my times tables and 
move up the times table chart. It 
has taken lots of responsibility 

and resilience to keep going. I am 
practicing my 8 x table at the   

moment”. 

Keep going Faye! 



 

Resilience 

Brooke has shown resilience doing 
her school work at home which is 

not easy. 

Great effort Brooke! 

Maddison showed both           
resilience and                      

resourcefulness creating this 
wonderful snow girl.  

Well done Maddison! 



 

Resilience 

Ava-Claire — “I showed resilience whilst making my snowman. I don’t 
like the cold at all and it was freezing picking up the snow. I got a bit 
upset but my Mam kept telling me to keep going until I was finished. I 

stayed outside even though I didn’t really want to but I knew I     
wanted to finish my snowman.” 

Well done Ava-Claire!! 



 

Resilience 

Willow created this wonderful Stone Age tool by following tricky        
instructions. Well done Willow! 



 

Readiness 

Ava — ”I am in school some days and at home some days. I have shown 
readiness to learn by making sure I have all the equipment I need to 

complete my school work” 

Well done Ava! 



A huge hello from our lunchtime 
staff who want you to know they 

are looking forward to seeing you all 
again in school once it is safe.  

xxx 

From Heather and Angela 

“Hello to all Jubilee children. We 
are still working hard in the school 
kitchen making healthy lunches for 
the children in our school, as well 

as other schools in North          
Tyneside. We’re looking forward 
seeing you all in the dining room 
again when it’s safe to return to 

school. Take care” 

 


